

GRADE 6 - UNIT 5 – TEST 2

I. PHONETICS

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the other three in each question.

1. A. desert B. best C. boat D. think
2. A. coast B. forest C. mustn't D. plaster
3. A. castle B. coat C. want D. biggest

Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from the other three in each question.

4. A. desert B. dessert C. listen D. perfect (adj.)
5. A. natural B. beautiful C. waterfall D. introduce

II. VOCABULARY: Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

6. The teacher _____ me as a new member of the class.
A. introduced B. introduce C. introduction D. introductory
7. They took a walk to enjoy the _____ of the scenery.
A. beautiful B. beautifully C. beauty D. beautify
8. This school is strongly _____ from most others.
A. difference B. differently C. different D. differs
9. I wasn't familiar with the _____ of Ho Chi Minh City.
A. geography B. geographical C. geographically D. geology
10. We arrived two hours _____.
A. lately B. late C. lateness D. latest
11. She was introduced _____ me as a well-known novelist.
A. with B. to C. for D. in
12. My parents _____ a big-size pizza and some salad online for the dinner.
A. call B. click C. order D. request
13. Mai had a terrible pain in her neck last night, so she _____ a painkiller.
A. drank B. ate C. sold D. took
14. She pulled out a small silver lighter from her bag. It was too cold in the forest at night. Lighter means _____.
A. something that produces a flame B. something that can be eaten
C. something to sleep in D. something to call for help
15. Fansipan is the highest summit in the region. Summit means _____.
A. top B. bottom C. side D. slope
16. The man raised her binoculars to the distant canary across the valley.
Binoculars means _____.
A. an instrument to watch B. a tool to take a photo
C. a device to capture birds D. a pair of glasses

Choose the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

17. Forest is being cleared to make way for new farming land.
A. Plant B. Animal C. River D. Wood

18. The cold weather has made it **necessary** to protect the crops.

- A. popular B. essential C. incredible D. unbelievable

Choose the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

19. Food in this country is getting very **expensive**.

- A. fresh B. rare C. overpriced D. cheap

20. My computer is noticeably **slower** than before.

- A. faster B. lower C. shorter D. higher

III. GRAMMAR: Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

21. Every fan of football knows Real Madrid FC. They're the _____ team in the world.

- A. most famous B. famous C. more famous D. as famous as

22. This university has a long history. It's the _____ one in my country.

- A. more old B. older C. the most old D. oldest

23. This photo is the _____ of all.

- A. goodest B. best C. worse D. most good

24. Andrew was the _____ of all the students.

- A. most hard working C. hardest-working B. harder-working D. more hard-working

25. You're the _____ person I know.

- A. most lucky B. luckiest C. luckier D. luckier

26. The sign at the check-in desk says: "Passengers _____ show their tickets."

- A. might B. may C. must D. can

27. The doctor said to him: "You _____ exercise or you certainly have a heart attack again."

- A. must B. mustn't C. don't have to D. may

28. I _____ forget my key, or I won't get in.

- A. must B. mustn't C. should D. don't have to

29. You _____ go off on your own at night. It's not safe at all.

- A. needn't B. should C. mustn't D. must

30. The police told Nick _____ keep his dog under control or she would definitely hurt somebody in the room.

- A. could B. might C. can D. must

Choose the underlined part that needs correcting in each sentence below.

31. You don't have to leave your wallet on the bus or you'll certainly lose it.

- A. don't have to B. your C. on D. lose mustn't

32. Friday is the most busy day of all the weekdays.

- A. is B. most busy C. of D. weekdays busiest

33. The news were the worst I hear today.

- A. news B. were C. worst D. hear was

34. It's only ten past. We mustn't hurry. There's lots of time.

- A. It's B. ten past C. mustn't D. lots don't have to

35. The boy doesn't have to touch the tum-on iron. He'll get burned badly.

- A. doesn't have to B. iron C. He'll D. badly musn't

IV. READING: Read the passage and decide whether the sentences are True (T) or False (F).

RAINFOREST ECOSYSTEMS

Rainforest ecosystems are found near the equator, the center imaginary line of latitude that runs east and west around Earth. Tropical rainforests have more rain than other areas. The weather is warm and humid all year long. There is lots of sunlight.

Living things are plenty in the rainforests. There are thousands of species of animals and even more kinds of plants. Their needs for sun, water and warmth are all met by the conditions of the rainforest. The excellent conditions allow them to grow up. There is an amazing amount and variety of plants in that one location. This variety makes the rainforests a major source of Earth's overall oxygen supply.

(Source: www.k12reader.com)

	T	F
36. Equator is a real line that runs around Earth.		
37. Rainforest can be found everywhere on Earth.		
38. There are a lot of types of animals and plants in the rainforests.		
39. Plants don't have enough water to grow in the rainforests.		
40. Rainforests produce most of oxygen on Earth.		

Read the following passage and choose the option (A, B, C or D) that best answers each of the questions below.

Tropical rainforests have layers of life. The uppermost layer is called the canopy. Very mature, tall trees out their branches and leaves, nearly blocking out the sun in some places. Many animals live high in this green, leafy habitat. you can find monkeys, tree frogs and many different species of birds.

Below the treetops is a second layer, called the understory. The understory is shaded by the canopy. Not as much sunlight reaches the plants in the understory. Bushes and growing trees make up the understory. It is home to birds, reptiles and small climbing animals.

The third layer, the forest floor, is busy with life. Vines, shrubs, mosses, ferns, flowers and large predator animals, such as jaguars, can be found there. Small animals dig into the ground and live in bushes. Leaf-cutter ants and other insects busily hunt for food and water.

41. What is the passage about?

- A. Three layers of a rainforest.
- B. Animals in a rainforest.
- C. The forest floor.
- D. Rainforest weather.

42. What kind of animal doesn't live in the canopy?

- A. Monkeys
- B. Tree frogs
- C. Birds
- D. Ants

43. Which layer is the highest in a rainforest?

- A. The forest floor.
- B. The understory.
- C. The canopy.
- D. Vines and shrub

44. Which layer is the lowest in a rainforest?

- A. The forest floor.
- B. The understory.
- C. The canopy.
- D. Vines and shrubs

45. Where do small climbing animals live?

- A. The forest floor.
- B. The understory.
- C. The canopy.
- D. Vines and shrub

V. WRITING: Choose the sentence (A, B, C or D) that is closest in meaning to the root sentence.

46. This train is more convenient than all the others.

- A. This train is the most convenient. B. The other trains are the most convenient.
C. This train is faster than all the others. D. This train is the most convenient in the world.

47. The living room isn't as big as the kitchen.

- A. The living room is bigger than the kitchen. B. The kitchen is the biggest room in the house.
C. The kitchen is bigger than the living room. D. The living room is the biggest room.

48. The dress is more expensive than the skirt. The shirt isn't as expensive as the skirt.

- A. The skirt is the most expensive of all three items. B. The dress is the cheapest of all three items.
C. The shirt is more expensive than the dress. D. The dress is the most expensive of all three items.

49. I've never read a more romantic story.

- A. It's the most romantic story I have read. B. It's the most romantic story I will read.
C. I'll never buy a more romantic story. D. I love reading romantic stories.

50. The sign says: "No trespassing".

- A. The sign says that you shouldn't come into the area.
B. The sign says you mustn't come into the area.
C. The sign says you don't have to come into the area.
D. The sign says you should stay outside.